Meeting Minutes – February 11, 2019
Klein Collins Band Association Membership Meeting 

The regular meeting of the KC Band Association was called to order at approximately 7:00 pm in the KCHS Band Hall by Jennifer Miller.
Members and Parents in attendance:, Jennifer Miller, Paula Broughton, Carol Rendl, Stephanie Shepheard, Cheryl Denney, Richard Barron, Laura Barron, Belinda Glasscock, Bobbi Pfleger, Christi Fauver, Brad Rendl, Christopher Smith, and Christopher Rugila. 
Welcome of Attendees 

Minutes from the January meeting were reviewed and approved by members in attendance. 

Report of the Board
· Secretary – Paula Broughton -   *
· Treasurer: Belinda Glasscock  –   Reported current cash balance as $35,398.67 in quickbooks,  with outstanding invoices totaling $24,435.  Has recently sent out lots of checks.
· Budget Report:  Cheryl Denney -  *
· Governance: Stephanie Shepheard –    *
· Fundraising Chair /Sponsorship – Stephanie Lambrecht –   Update on Fun Run is that we have exceeded our goal of sponsorships.  Very pleased.
· Vice-President:  Christi Fauver  -   *
· President, Jenn Miller –  Feb 22nd is our hosting of our first TGCG contest.  We still need about 25 parents to sign up for volunteer shifts.  Jenn encouraged parents to sign up.  Carol Rendl asked Mr. Smith and Mr. Rugila to send out communication to parents.  Stephanie Lambrecht offered to post request/encouragement on our social media pages as well. 

Committee Reports
· Guard – Christi Fauver -  Guard competition on Jan 26th at Morton Ranch HS the teams won 1st place.  JV Guard took 1st place at WGI contest on Feb 10th.  Both teams will attend TGCG contest in Conroe this coming weekend. 
· Hospitality – Jenn Miller -  We will work to provide meals for the judges at both of the 2 TGCG guard contests in Feb and March.  The hospitality committee will take care of this separately from the Sign-up Genius for volunteers.
· Spirit Sales – Stephanie Shepheard -  Shared that Mr. Rugila would like to move from Fan Cloth vendor and use a different company we can use and order the items online, like we did last year with no real mark up.  This means items would be sold for close to cost, and this would not be treated or used as a fund raiser. 


· Webmaster – Brad Rendl -  Brad reported that Flickr has changed its policy of no charge for storage of files on their site.  He has researched for other possible sites for low cost.  Has not found other providers with the organization of folders and ease of use for families/parents like Flickr.  Their actual yearly fee/charge is somewhat reasonable.  He has paid for 1 month for KCB on personal card while KCB figures out best what to do.  Discussion determined we should stay with Flickr and he will work with Jenn Miller to renew the account for a year using KCBA card. 
· Band Banquet – Jenn Miller -  Our first meeting for our May 9th banquet was held tonight prior to the KCBA meeting.  We are off to a good start on or theme, the Moongate, and with great ideas to make this banquet a success.  This one will be on a Thursday but we feel it will still be a good turnout and fun for the kids. 
· [bookmark: _GoBack]Fun Run/Miles for Music – Stephanie Lambrecht -  Planning is going well. Great group of volunteers helping us out.  Carolie Garrett leading vendors; Paula Raska helping with golf cart, etc.; Sandy Peng working with InkFlo and the banners; Steph Vaughn working on t-shirts and also vests for our volunteers.  Kimberly Harte is working tirelessly as well.  She has been working on the website and it is up, though will not be active for sign-ups until March 1st.  We are still working on ideas for raffle ticket items from vendors… input is always welcomed.   We can always use additional help with the elementary schools, so please help us if you can.  Please also spread the word and share our website kcmilesformusic.com 


BAND DIRECTOR’S REPORT –  
Christopher Rugila – 
· The kids performed very well at the KISD S&E on Feb 9th. 
· Feb 22nd is the UIL S&E to be held at Klein HS.  Those who then qualify for state will travel to Austin on June 2nd.
· We have 2 All-State students who will perform at TMEA in San Antonio on Feb. 14th.
· The LSU Wind Ensemble will be here and perform at KC on Feb. 23 at 6:00 pm.  Free concert.
· We really need to get more of our kids into private lessons.  Lessons are so good for the kids.  We encourage parents to find a way to get lessons for their students. 
· Ms. Lamarca will be sending out an email regarding the March 7th Jazz Concert. 


Motion to adjourn meeting at approximately 7:50 pm.



*  Official meeting minutes taken by secretary were not available for transcribing.  These minutes are from brief notes taken by Carol Rendl at the meeting and are being submitted in place of the secretary’s notes.  Notes from these board member’s reports were not taken. 
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